
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

July 11, 2017 

Minutes 

 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Mike Ivie, Council Post 3 

Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

 

Absent: Joe Davidson 

 

 

     The Alto Town Council held the regular council meeting on July 11, 2017 

preceded by a work session at 6:30pm to discuss 2016 Audit and the closing of the 

purchased property at 236 S Grant Street. The future possible building of a new 

City Hall was also discussed along with the completed requirements from EPD for 

Gilstrap well.  The regular meeting  was then called to order by Mayor Audrey 

Turner.  The invocation was delivered by Councilman Eddie Palmer. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman PJ 

Huggins  made a motion to accept the agenda. Councilman Mike Ivie seconded the 

motion.                                                                                               Approved by all.                                                                                           

                                                                                                                 

     The minutes of the June 13, 2017  meeting were presented for approval.   Pro-tem 

Carolyn Cabe  made a motion to accept the minutes.   Councilman Eddie Palmer 

seconded the motion.                                                                        Approved by all. 

 

New Business: 

     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the Banks County Water 

Agreement.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.          Approved by all. 

 

     Councilman Mike Ivie made a motion to approve the Mid Year Employee bonus 

same as last year.  Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion. 

                                                                                                            Approved by all. 

       

Old Business:     None 
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Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Mayor Turner informed the Council that the park project is on going. 

     Baldwin Fire coverage was discussed. 

     Chief Josh Ivey explained monthly police totals and how GSP is called in to work   

accidents, but city gets the benefits of the tickets. He then stated that 4th of July was 

busy, with only one minor burn to the hand, but overall no injuries.  

     Lisa Turner updated Officials on the GIS mapping, they came back with a higher 

cost so Habersham County did not approve. 

 

Public comments:  None 

  

       Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman 

Mike Ivie seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm.                                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                              Approved by all.    

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 


